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In 's-Hertogenbosch on 23.07.2020 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

A NEW WG ON THE INVOLVEMENT OF MEDICAL PHYSICS EXPERTS IN THE LIFE 
CYCLE OF MEDICAL DEVICES – 

CALL FOR MEMBERS IS OPEN FOR CANDIDATES 
 

EFOMP hereby announces a new Working Group (WG) entitled “The involvement of Medical Phys-
ics Experts in the life cycle of medical devices”. The WG will operate under the Professional Mat-
ters Committee from 1st of December 2020 to 1st December 2022. 
 

The rationale of the WG: This working group will work together to publish EFOMP Policy Statement 
no 17: The Involvement of Medical Physics Experts in the life cycle of medical devices.  The impor-
tance of medical physicists’ involvement from the very beginning of the process of the procure-
ment of new medical devices in our hospitals and clinics cannot be understated. There are no clear 
EU guidelines on this topic. This policy statement will inform healthcare managers and government 
officials on the many benefits of having MPEs involved in this process and identify some of the key 
areas where our expertise is invaluable over the life cycle of medical devices from specification, 
procurement, acceptance testing and ongoing quality assurance. The involvement of medical 
physicists, who are experts in medical devices, over the life cycle of this equipment can help im-
prove patient safety but can also be more cost effective. 
 

The chair of the WG is Dr. Wim van Asten (NL) 
 

The expected outcome is EFOMP Policy Statement no 17: The Involvement of Medical Physics Ex-
perts in the life cycle of medical devices.  
 

Target audience for this article are medical physicists, NMOs, healthcare managers, procurement 
officers and government officials. 
 

The deadline to establish the WG is 25th October 2020.  
 

NMOs are kindly asked to distribute this announcement to their members. Nomination must be 
made through the NMO (no self-nominations are allowed). A professional CV is required. 
 

The term for accepting nominations is from 27th July 2020 to 25th October 2020. 
 

Send your WG membership applications here: professionalmatterscommittee@efomp.org  (cc to 
secretary@efomp.org).  
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Ad J.J. Maas, Clinical Physicist/MPE 
Chair EFOMP Professional Matters Committee 

mailto:professionalmatterscommittee@efomp.org
mailto:secretary@efomp.org

